GENERAL FUND TRANSFER TO PUBLIC HEALTH
ANALYST: SAM PORTER

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2024 Revised Budget, Annualized
	
	$29,764,426
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$0
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Decision Packages
	
	($21,307,044)
	
	$0
	
	0.0 
	
	0.0 

	2025 Proposed Budget
	
	$8,458,000
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium
	
	(71.6%)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium
	
	(72.3%)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: General Fund



DESCRIPTION

This appropriation unit transfers money from the General Fund to the Public Health Fund for programs and services that are not backed by other revenue sources.  

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The proposed budget would appropriate $8.5 million from the General Fund to the Public Health Fund. This is a near 72% decrease from 2023-2024 due primarily to the proposed disappropriation of $22.3 million of General Fund currently used to pay for a portion of the public health clinics operating cost. The Executive’s budget proposes this amount be replaced with revenue from the proposed County Hospital Tax (Proposed Ordinance 2024-0316). This proposal and related issues are discussed in the County Hospital Tax appropriation unit portion of this staff report and will be addressed in the companion legislation transmitted with the budget.[footnoteRef:1] [1:  King County - File #: 2024-0321 Establishing an office of the county hospital and amending related sections of King County Code.
  King County - File #: 2024-0318 Establishing a workgroup to develop recommendations on modernizing public health - Seattle & King County clinic services and operations supporting the county hospital.  
  King County - File #: 2024-0320 Motion relating to the review and assessment of the county hospital's operating, facility, and capital needs to inform potential utilization of the county's authority to levy a councilmanic property tax as allowable under RCW 36.62.090.] 


The other two proposed changes in this appropriation unit include $177,000 to support a new Americans with Disabilities act (ADA) coordinator position being created in alignment with the terms of a settlement pertaining to jail services, according to Executive staff. The position will work on disability assessments for the jail and on other ADA related programs in Public Health as time allows. The last change in this unit is an economic adjustment of $815,000 to reflect inflationary increases. 

KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any key issues for this budget. However, key issues related to specific programs may have been identified by staff in other budget staff reports.

